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ADDENDUM FOUR 
 
 

Date: August 23, 2023 
 
To: All Vendors  
 
From: Brandy Henke, Procurement Contracts Officer 

Nebraska Department of Transportation 
 

RE: Questions and Answers for RFP Number RFP R225-23, Turnkey Vanpool Program Services 
 
 

 

Following are the questions submitted and answers provided for the above mentioned Request for Proposal.  
The questions and answers are to be considered as part of the RFP. 

 

RFP Section 
Reference 

RFP 
Page 

Number 
Question Answers 

Section II.F 9 What is the purpose of the cost 
proposal? Is this for evaluation 
purposes, or contracted rates? 

The cost proposal is a mandatory 
requirement as part of every submitted 
proposal and should indicate the bidders 
proposed costs to provide the specified 
service. It is calculated as part of 
evaluations and if awarded, becomes the 
contract rate(s). 

Section IV.G 23 What is the source of the funding? Will 
any federal capital dollars be used? 

Yes. The program is subsidized by both 
the Federal Highway and Transit 
Administrations. 

Section 
V.H.4 

26 Will the program use co-branded 
marketing? 

Yes. 

Section VI 29 Will the Agency consider using our form 
agreement? 

No. State Statute requires specific terms 
and conditions language as part of our bid 
and contract process. If a bidder wants to 
request an exception to something within 
the RFP, that should be noted within the 
response boxes and bid. 

 
 
This addendum will become part of the proposal and should be acknowledged with the Request for Proposal. 


